
         

Congratulations to Ms. Kim Frahm for being named Chandler High’s 2017 Teacher of the Year!  Ms. 
Frahm, CHS’s Marketing and Entrepreneurship Teacher, received multiple nominations and is described 
repeatedly as hard-working, dedicated, professional, and instrumental in students’ success.  According 
to CHS Sophomore Riley Whitt, “Ms. Frahm constantly pushes her students to be their best and work 
their hardest.  She makes a personal investment in every single DECA student and their projects, and is 
the reason that we are successful at competition every year.  There is no denying the incredible impact 
that she has had on me since starting high school.”  Ms. Frahm is pictured with Mike Spangenberg (co-
founder of State Forty –Eight and one of her alumni) as well as three different Chandler High AZ DECA 
State Officers, Ed Trang, Zoe Zammit and Juan Cardenas.

Beilee Kagen, Jessica Sarinana, Camila Trevino, Larazae Magby, Valeria Trevino, and Cyria Garcia 
competed in the FIRST Arizona West Regional Robotics Competition on April 7th. Their team, DOF 
(Degrees of Freedom), won the Rookie All Star award, which means they’ve earned the opportunity to 



compete in Houston during the week of April 22nd for the world competition. The theme of this year’s 
competition is “STEAMWorks” and robots must pick up gears and balls and then climb a rope.  This 
opportunity was made available through the Si Se Puede Foundation’s Robotics program.  
Congratulations and good luck, DOF! 

                    

Last Wednesday, ten Chandler High Early Childhood students were awarded medals at the FCCLA 
Leadership Competition in Tucson. CHS won a gold, eight silver, and one bronze medal.  Kilee Wilson 
(Senior) won a Gold Medal in Nutrition & Wellness with a nearly perfect score and will represent Arizona 
at the FCCLA National Leadership Competition in Nashville, TN in July.  Congratulations, FCCLA! 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Eighteen seniors competed for the title of Mr. CHS last Wednesday.  Students modeled title, beach and 
evening wear, and then the top 10 moved on to the talent portion of the program.  From there, the top 
five answered judges’ questions.  Ultimately, Isaac Dowdle, Mr. Choir, was crowned 2017 Mr. CHS.  
Isaac was escorted by Hailey Palmer.  Thanks to APAC/Company Theatre and their teacher Ms. Likes, 
for a fun production! 

 

 
 Girls V Tennis def. Perry 7-2 

 Boys V Volleyball def. Perry 3-1 

 F Baseball def. Perry 4-3 

 

 Tues, April 18th: Boys Volleyball vs Hamilton- JVB @ 3:30 pm, JV @ 4:30 pm, Varsity @ 5:30 pm; 
Frosh/JV Softball vs Perry @ 4 pm; Varsity Baseball vs Perry @ 4 pm 

 Wed, April 19th: Boys Volleyball vs Perry- JVB @ 3:30 pm, JV @ 4:30 pm, Varsity @ 5:30 pm 

 Thurs, April 20th: Varsity Baseball vs Brophy @ 4 pm; Frosh/JV Softball vs Xavier @ 4 pm; Boys 
Volleyball vs Basha- JV @ 4:30 pm, Varsity @ 5:30 pm 

 Fri, April 21st: Frosh/JV Baseball vs Brophy @ 4 pm; Varsity Softball vs Xavier @ 4 pm 

 Tues, April 18th- Chandler’s Got Talent @ 6:00pm in CCA Main 

 Thurs, April 20th- NHS Induction Ceremony @ 7:00pm in CCA Main 

 Sat, April 22nd- PROM from 8:00-11:00pm @ Double Tree Resort- Scottsdale 

  



Modazz, Advanced Dance, and Improv presented Metacentric last Thursday in front of a packed CCA 
Main Theatre.  The dancers performed 20 numbers and managed the stage, sound, and costumes.  The 
groups are directed by Ms. Katie Buren.  Congratulations on a terrific concert!



Ms. Violet Nelson and Ms. Rosanne Shaw, CHS Counselors, have been selected as two of Chandler-
Gilbert Community College’s 2017 Teal & Silver Award winners.  The Teal & Silver Award Program 
recognizes the contributions of organizations and individuals who support students, employees, 
programs, and services.  Ms. Nelson and Ms. Shaw were selected for this year’s award in the K-12 
School Colleague category.   

             

Congratulations to the Girls Beach Volleyball team on completing their first season!  
This was the Chandler’s first season adding beach volleyball and participating in the AIA sanctioned 
sport.  CHS had a great group of young ladies on the team who were committed to working hard and 
competing.  The girls continued to learn, grow and improve throughout the spring season.  The team 
also took some time off the court to volunteer packing meals and raise money at Feed My Starving 
Children.  
The team finished the season with a big win against Basha and is looking forward to next year! Go 
Wolves! 



On Thursday, April 13th, Student Council hosted an Easter egg hunt during passing periods.  One 
thousand eggs were filled with candy and coupons for free Gatorade and water.  A few special eggs 
were even filled with coupons for free prom tickets.  Thanks to StuCo! 

 

 

 

 



Save the date! 245 new members of National Honor Society will be inducted on April 20th at 7:00pm in 
the CCA Main.  A rehearsal and informational meeting for students will take place during second hour 
that day.  Parents of inductees should have received a letter of congratulations last week.  Ask your 
student for this info if you did not receive it. 

 



Students interested in being a part of Student Council for the 2017-18 school year should see Mr. Gray 
in room 303 or visit the CHS Student Council webpage to get information about the selection process 
and get the election packet. Student Body elections will be on Friday, 4/28/17, and class officer 
elections (grades 10/11/12) will be on Friday, 5/5/17. Students who are selected must be a member the 
2nd hour Student Council class for the entire school year. 

1) Starting May 1st, if you would like to invite parents, grandparents and great grandparents who 
have graduated from Chandler High School to the 2017 graduation ceremony, we have arranged 
for special seating on the grass on Austin Field for multi-generational families.  To have your 
request approved, please pick up a form from Mrs. Claudio in the admin office, have it completed 
and returned by May 15th.  

   

2) Also starting on May 1st, for those of you who will have family members or friends attending the 
graduation who require handicapped seating, we will start taking names and assign seating on 
May 1st.  Please see Mrs. Baum in the admin office for further details and to make the 
arrangements. 

 



Graduation is right around the corner!  Check out other important senior information on the senior 
webpage. 

Attention, CHS Juniors and Seniors:  Prom tickets are on sale in the bookstore.  Tickets are $55 until 
April 18th.  The price will increase to $60 on April 19th and will be sold until 3:00 on Friday, April 21st.     

http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1121
http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1121


 

 

Applications for the Maricopa Grant for Dual Enrollment are due May 31, 2017  

Don't miss the deadline and miss your chance to be awarded tuition for your dual enrollment classes! 
Funds are awarded on a first-come first-serve basis and eligibility is based on financial need. If you 
don't apply now and decide this fall to take a dual enrollment class, the funds may be gone.  There is no 
commitment to register for classes if your plans change in the fall, but applying now allows you to 
determine your eligibility and become pre-qualified for funding.   

Students must apply now to receive tuition assistance for the dual classes they plan on taking in the 
2017-2018 school year. Please refer to the Tuition Assistance link on our website for more information 
and access to a packet which includes: an informational cover sheet and application. Please be sure to 
follow the directions carefully as incomplete applications cannot be processed.  

Tuition Assistance                                                                                                                                                                         
480-732-7275                                                                                                                                          
DEtuitionassistance@cgc.edu  

 

http://www.cgc.maricopa.edu/Academics/Dual/Pages/TuitionAssistance.aspx
http://www.cgc.maricopa.edu/Academics/Dual/Pages/TuitionAssistance.aspx
tel:(480)%20732-7275
mailto:DEtuitionassistance@cgc.edu


CHS is currently hiring cafeteria help.  If interested, please call 480-812-7240 for details, and the Food 
and Nutrition office staff will assist with applications & interest forms.  


